
Crock Pot Fruity Oatmeal

Good morning, friends! While this is technically breakfast and
not dinner, I figured a nice, warm meal would be a good way to
start Monday morning.  After reading pages of posts online, I
decided that the only way to figure this recipe out would just
be to avoid all the major complaints that people had about the
other  recipes.  So,  to  save  you  the  time  of  researching
everyone else’s negativity, here is the insight and recipe
that I have to share with you.

1. Cook time: I suggest 8 hours on the “keep warm” setting.
Everyone else said to cook the oatmeal for 4 hours on low, but
who wants to get up in the middle of the night to start
breakfast?! Cooking on “keep warm” means you can  wake up
looking rested, too.

2. Burnt edges: The downside of crockpot cooking is the clean
up. I’ve been known to let a burnt pot sit for a couple days.
My mother-in-law and I used to joke that we were just letting
the dirty ones soak in hopes that someone else would scrub
them clean. You can buy crockpot liners which makes clean up
super easy and keeps complaining and procrastination to a
minimum.

3.  Oats: There areusually three types of oats at the grocery
store– quick oats, regular oats and steel-cut oats. If you
vary the recipe, you can use any of these, but since I have
quick oats in the pantry at all times, that is what I use.
Steel cut oats are probably best for crockpotting because of
their tough exterior. And yes, I might have just made up that
word–  crockpotting  does  look  pretty  funny,  but  it’s
grammatically correct if “to crockpot” was an actual verb.

2 c. quick oats

2 cups water

https://dinnerisacrock.com/2010/02/22/fruity-oatmeal/
http://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B000RUAV16?ie=UTF8&tag=hokkaventu-20&linkCode=as2&camp=1789&creative=390957&creativeASIN=B000RUAV16


1 cup milk

1 apple, peeled, cored and diced

1/2 c. dried cranberries

1/2 c. applesauce

1/2 t. cinnamon

1 t. vanilla

1/4 c. brown sugar

Add everything to the pot and give it a stir. Set crockpot to
“keep warm” setting for 8 hours or to low for 4 hours. Cook
overnight for breakfast in the morning, then reheat leftovers
with a little bit of water and half and half for breakfast the
following day.


